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C O N T E N T S



PONCE, P.R. — Soldiers from the 430th and 597th Quartermaster Company, 268th 
Transportation Company, recieved an initial mission brief from Staff Sergeant 
Jonathan Cabrera,  on Jan 15. 



From left to right , Spc Bryant 
Omar Ramos and Spc. Bryant 
Yohel Ramos.













Cadet Sabrina Gutierrez



VIctor Labarca, President of the 65th Infantry Regiment Association (Borinqueneers), 
and Korean War Veteran (center) met with Sgt. 1st Class Cesar Mendez (right), a Mor-
tuary Affairs Noncommissioned Officer, who deployed 72 hours after the Sept. 11, 2011 
attacks, and Spc. Anthony Collazo (left) who recently returned from Korea, at 
Ft . Buchanan.



As part of their commitment with local communities in Puerto Rico, Sol-
diers of the U.S. Army Reserve Multifunctional Geographic Command for 
the Caribbean, 2-238th Training Support Batallion,  visited the Hogar Ninito 
de Jesus orphanage and personally delivered toys to the kids.  



Left to right:  Maj. Frankie Fuentes, Sgt. Maj. Carlos H. Rentas, Master Sgt. Wilbin Colon and, 
1st Sgt. Luis Cotte Aponte, during their Retirement Ceremony. 



Left :  Sgt. Oscar Suero, Military Police assigned to the U.S. Army 
Reserve in Puerto Rico explains the concept of operations of 
the medical screenings at Fort Buchanan, April 2. 

Below: Sgt. Gadiel Araujo, Military Police assigned to the U.S. 
Army Reserve in Puerto Rico, conducts medical screening at 
the Borinqueneers Gate in Fort Buchanan, April 2. 




